NATIONAL RECONNAISSANCE OFFICE
14675 Lee Road
Chantilly, VA 20151-1715

& June 2003

Mr. Michael Ravnitzky
2517 Holman Avenue
Silver Spring, MD 20910

Dear Mr. Ranvitzky:

This is in response to your letter dated 24 May 2003,
received in the Information Access and Release Center {IARC) of
the National Reconnaissance Office (NRO) on 29 May 2003.
Pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), vyou are
requesting "NRO Directives: 10-2 . . . 150-4~,

Pursuant to the Intelligence Authorization Act of 2003,
Section 502, operational files of the NRO are exempt from the
publication, .disclosure, search, and review provisions of the
Freedom of Information Act, 5 U.S.C. §552. As such, the files
that would contain responsive records, if any exist, are not
subject to search in respohse to your request.

You have the right to appeal this determination by
addressing your appeal to the NRO Appeal Authority, 14675 Lee
Road, Chantilly, VA 20151-1715 within 60 days of the above date.
Should you decide to do this, please explain the basis of your
appeal. .

If you have any questions, please call the Chief of IARC at
(703) 808-5029 and reference case number F03-0057.

Sincerely,

.Wo@@%ﬂwy ik

Barbara E. Freimann




